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Pacific Blvd. Road Closure and S. Delaware Lane Closures  

PG&E Pipeline Work for 25th Ave. Grade Separation Project 

 

Dear Caltrain Neighbor, 

 

As San Mateo’s 25th Avenue Grade Separation Project progresses toward its goals to improve safety, and reduce 

traffic congestion and train horn noise, there will be temporary impacts on Pacific Blvd. and S. Delaware in the 

coming months as PG&E starts the final stage of work on their gas line relocation.  

 

Construction will start July 15, 2019, with the closure of Pacific Blvd. (from S. Delaware to the Hillsdale Blvd. on-

ramp). The closure will be 24 hours, 7 days a week for approximately three weeks. Work is then anticipated to move 

to S. Delaware where lane closures will occur between 25th and 28th Avenues, with flaggers and signage assisting 

bi-directional traffic flow for approximately three weeks. Work hours will be 7:30 a.m. to 5:30 p.m., Monday through 

Saturday. Please be aware that PG&E’s construction schedule is subject to change and we apologize for any 

inconvenience this may cause.   

 

Part of the steps to finalize and complete this project fully is to re-run the gas through the new pipelines. This is 

likely to result in the smell of gas in the air. PG&E projects this will take one day and will occur in late August. This 

will be done in a controlled and safe manner in order to ensure the functionality of the pipeline. This smell is normal 

during construction hours and you can contact PG&E with any concerns at 1-800-743-5000. 

 

In the community, residents should expect robo calls and door hangers from PG&E leading up to the start of 

construction, and then again prior to when PG&E will re-run the gas through the new pipelines. 

 

PG&E Contact Information 

 For questions regarding this work: 650-598-7416 

 Pipeline Safety & Gas System Help Line 
1-800-743-5000 

 Website: PGE.com/Gas 
 

25th Avenue Project Contact Information  

 Phone: 1-800-660-4287 

 Website: www.caltrain.com/25thGS 

 Email: SMGradeSep@caltrain.com 
 

 

About the 25th Avenue Grade Separation Project 

Caltrain, in cooperation with the City of San Mateo, is improving safety, traffic flow, and reducing train horn noise in 

the City. The Project is focused on improving traffic flow on three roads: 1) On 25th Avenue, the Project will raise the 

tracks and slightly lower the road at E. 25th Avenue & S. Delaware to separate the trains and tracks from the street 

and sidewalk; 2) On E. 28th Avenue, the Project will create a new east-west through street; and 3) On E. 31st 

Avenue, the Project will create a new east-west through street. The Project is also installing a new elevated Hillsdale 

Station with updated amenities. 


